
DCM REPORTS   AREA COMMITTEE MEETINGS  03/05/22

District 01 continues to thrive. We currently have 73 active groups serving Brown 
and part of Kewaunee County.

We had our 1st Hybrid District meeting last month with 33 participants.

District 01 donations have been down more than half from the previous year but we
are hopeful in raising funds with increased events as we emerge from Covid.

 
Winter Intergroup 2022 has been moved to April 2nd, 2022 at Redeemer Lutheran 
Church, 210 S. Oneida, 5-9pm, AA and Al-Anon speakers, meal provided, bring a 
dish to pass.

District 01 plans to be present in Area 74 functions in April and May.

Respectfully submitted;

Mike N.
Alt DCM D01

District 13 report for the March 5, 2022 Area Committee Meeting

District 13 still has in person monthly GSR meetings with usually three people in attendance. We have 

24 A.A. meetings currently active, meeting in person and some have a hybrid option as well. We have 

our meetings listed on the Meeting App, thank you Lucas for the assistance in getting this up and 

running.

Our Hotline is still active but the operator would like to step down and we have no member to replace 

him for now.

District 14 has two motions being worked on to present to the Area Assembly in April. Finally the Area 

74 Spring Conference in Ashland is pretty well planned and we need about one hundred attendees to 

break even financially. At present we have thirty four registrations in . Please get your registrations 

mailed or bring in person to the April Assembly.

Our District 13 service members will be in Rhinelander in person for the April Assembly.

In Service

Marty L

Appointed Alternate DCM for this meeting.



District 02

My name is Kendra, addict and alcoholic, serving as DCM for District 02. We serve central Wisconsin counties: 

Calumet, Winnebago, Outagamie, and parts of Shawano, Brown, and Waupaca. We have 121 registered AA 

groups in our footprint.

Our monthly district meetings are held on the second Sunday of the month starting at 2:00pm CST. Currently 

our district meetings are held hybrid with physical location rotating among our five sub-districts (A, B, C, D, E). 

We are the only district in Area 74 with Local Committee Members (LCMs) to assist the DCM in visiting the AA 

groups. We have three open service positions: LCM B & E and Newsletter.

Financially, our district is doing well. Expenses have been down the last two years due to COVID restrictions 

limiting in-person workshops, events, travel, etc. The majority of our groups prefer the district to hold hybrid 

meetings and we have been discussing purchase of electronic equipment vs relying on volunteers to provide 

equipment needs. In January 2022, we hosted a virtual GSR Workshop which was well attended. 

Correctional facilities continue to open/close in-person meetings based on COVID numbers within the facilities. 

We continue to reach out to the fellowship for volunteers to carry the message behind the walls. Unfortunately,

some treatment centers have not allowed in-person meetings since the beginning of the pandemic and are not 

participating virtually.

The biggest challenge in our district is communication. Since the start of the pandemic, locating the AA groups 

has been difficult. Some have either moved entirely virtual, switched day/time/location or completely shut 

down and the GSR contact information we have is out-of-date.

Have been participating in the monthly DCM meetings and grateful to meet new members, share ideas, help 

each other and strengthen our understanding of service.

Stay Close,

Kendra R., DCM

District 02, Area 74

Rule 62 Advocate



Hello Area 74!

My name is Rich and I’m an alcoholic. I am serving as the DCM of District 20. Our District covers four
counties and over 3000 square miles. We hold our District meetings usually on the first Saturday of
the month. Our website is kept current by our awesome webmaster, Dean C., and we have a hotline
available to anyone seeking help.

We have 18 registered meetings in our District, of which 17 are active. All our active meetings are face
to face. Reports given by our active groups say that across-the-board attendance is down.

We are currently short a couple of Committee chairs, as well as a Secretary. Minutes have been and
will be taken by a volunteer at the District meetings until this position is filled.

We have a core group of 5-6 people attending the District meetings, each holding at least one service
position. Myself and our alternate Nikki D. will be visiting each group to open communications and
encourage groups to send a GSR to the District.

We are still not able to get into the Alger County jail for meetings. We have no idea when this will
change, but hopefully it will be soon.

We are currently planning an event for late August or September, which will likely be a potluck and
open speaker meeting. More details and a flyer to follow Everyone in Area 74 is welcome!

With Gratitude,

Rich M.
DCM
District 20



District 5 DCM Report to ACM - 3/5/2022

• Eau Claire won the bid for WICYPAA 2023. A host committee was recently formed.
Jon S will be the Area 74 liaison for WICYPAA.

• We continue to have an open CPC chair and newsletter editor position at the district 
level.

• District 5 will be conducting its first workshop/panel of 2022 at the upcoming Eleva 
Step Group Traveling Potluck on Saturday, April 9.

• District 5 is no longer investigating platforms to support digital contributions and 
reimbursements (i.e. PayPal, Venmo, etc) due to lack of interest and logistical issues
discovered while researching. If any districts have experience setting up electronic 
forms of payment to their district without the use of personal members’s bank 
accounts please let me know.

• DCM and Alt. DCM are working to travel to all the groups in the district.

Shane R
District 5 DCM

District 10 monthly meeting is hybrid.

District 10 is the largest district in area 74.

There are 40 meetings.

Few participants at this time.

Myself and alternate DCM plan to visit district meetings to encourage participation and service.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne S. DCM District 10

District 18
Currently 47 established meetings in the District , with 2 new ones starting this year.
-District 18 web site is active.
-Currently have an active hot line.
-Will be approving a new updated pocket schedule at the next meeting.
-Financing is good in the District.
-Currently have an alternate DCM, Treasurer, and Secretary.

In Service,
DCM18 Billy K



District 09 DCM Report from March 5 ACM
The District currently has 32 meetings listed on its website. Most of which are meeting in person as 

the pandemic rules have allowed more venues to open for meetings. The attendance seems to be 

lower than it was pre-pandemic by 40-60%.

There are no events planned at this time. District Meetings are discussing how we can increase 

attendance and fill some of the unfilled service positions. Our outlook in District 09 is optimistic!

District 12, DCM Report - 3/5/2022

Hi everyone, I’m Tom W., the new DCM for District 12. Geographically, our district includes parts of 

Washburn, Sawyer, Bayfield, Barron, Rusk, and Price counties in Northwest Wisconsin. We currently 

have 22 active meetings in our district. At this time, I’m not aware of any hybrid or Zoom-only 

meetings. 

Our district meeting is normally held the first Saturday of each month at the Hayward Serenity Club 

and on Zoom. All of the district trusted servant positions are currently filled; however, we are lacking 

an alternate DCM and several vacancies in service committees exist. As with most districts, increasing 

participation in district service work is a need and priority. We recently decided to begin a inventory of

our district in order to identify ways to improve effectiveness and outreach. Financially, we are in good

shape and holding steady.

Recently, meetings for women at the Sawyer County Jail have been reinstated. Meetings at the jail for 

men are not currently taking place due to a shortage of volunteers to lead the meetings. We hope to 

remedy that situation soon. In other news, Sobriety/Recovery celebration gatherings are once again 

being held at the Hayward Serenity Club on the last Saturday of the month. These events include a  

dinner, sobriety chip presentations, and a speaker. Attendance has been good and much fun and 

fellowship is being shared at these gatherings. Lastly, our district is facilitating a panel on Unity at the 

Area’s Spring Conference in Ashland. Our district members will also be staffing the hospitability room 

and we look forward to seeing many of you there!

DCM Report District 04

District Meetings are held in-person the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm. Currently there are 29 
active Groups, 4 on line and 1 Hybrid. Attendance at the Group meetings have been reported as good.
The District is presently checking on a couple of inactive groups to see if there is a desire to become 
active again.  A Traditions Workshop is planned for June 11th. District email list is being updated to 
include new GSR and ALT GSR. The Goal is to get members back to District and Group meetings 
after Covid. Dennis G


